
PBJ or oatmeal round, fruit, 
juice, milk

Chicken fajitas, Spanish rice, 
refried beans, salad, milk

Hot dog, chili, cheese, tator 
tots, milk

Chicken strips, mashed 
potatoes, gravy, green beans, 
hot roll, milk

Soft or crunchy tacos, pinto 
beans, Spanish rice, milk

Sloppy Joe, chips, baby 
carrots w/ranch, milk

(Continued from page 3)
Signature cards at the bank will 
be updated.

The Board tabled an Interlocal 
Agreement between WCCHD 
and the City of  Robert Lee until 
more research can be done.

Future agenda items were 
discussed.

A short break was taken for a 
delicious lunch at the facility 
and the Board went into 
executive session immediately 
following lunch  to discuss 
personnel.  No action was 
taken.  The Board adjourned. 
The next regular Board 
meeting will be April 30, 2019, 
at 9:30 am.  The public is 
encouraged to attend.

Looking at the April calendar, 
spring has definitely sprung, but 
winter isn’t giving up easily.   
Tuesday, April 2, begins a 
resident Easter Egg Hunt.  It 
will kick off  at 2 pm and the 
Easter Bunny will leave a few 
new eggs strewn around the 
facility each day until April 17, 
at which time the eggs will be 
counted and the resident with 
the most eggs will received the 
Grand Prize!!  The Sing-along, 
led by Roger, will be on April 5 
at 3:30 pm.  Everyone is 
encouraged to come lend a 
voice and join the fun!  At 3:30 
pm on April 16, there will be an 
Easter Hat Crafting Party, 
which is bound to turn out 
some gorgeous Easter bonnets.  
On April 18 at 3:30 pm, there 
will be an Easter Hat parade to 
show off  the handiwork done at 
the crafting party.  The kids 
annual Easter Egg Hunt will 
take place at 3:30 pm on April 
19, so be on the lookout for 
kiddos running around with 
Easter baskets searching for 
eggs!  Easter Sunday will be 
celebrated with a movie at 3:30 
pm, complete with fresh 
popcorn.  The Bible Baptist 
Church will be hosting the 
monthly Birthday Party at 3:30 
on April 23.  Those residents 
celebrating birthdays this 
month are Virginia McMillan, 
Maryln Stephens, and Estella 
Cuellar. Happy birthday, ladies!  
Weather permitting, a trip to 
Ft. Chadbourne is planned for 
10:30 am on April 26.  A good 
time will be had by all.  The 
resident council meeting on 
April 30 at 3:30pm will bring to 
a close the exciting month of  
April.  Have a Happy 
Resurrection Morning and be 
blessed!!

April 5, 2019
Computer Warehouse for 94 
Dell Chromebooks for a total of  
$28,186.84.  George Grim made 
a motion to approve the 
recommendation and was 
seconded by Tom Sawyer.  All 
were for.

Supt. Hood recommended 
awarding the bid to Southern 
Computer Warehouse for five 
computer carts for a total of  
$3,973.65.   Beverly Sinclair 
made a motion to approve the 
recommendation and was 
seconded by George Grim.  All 
were for.

Supt. Hood recommended 
entering into a Shared Service 
Arrangement with Fairview 
Alternative School Coop for 
2019-2020.  George Grim made 
the motion to approve 
recommendation.  He was 
seconded by Beverly Sinclair 
and all were for.

Supt. Hood recommended to 
sign a Memorandum of  
Understanding with the Concho 
Valley Community Action 
Agency.  Tom Sawyer made a 
motion to approve the  
recommendation and was 
seconded by George Grim.  All 
were for.

Supt. Hood recommended 
approving TASB Policy Update 
112 as presented.  Beverly 
Sinclair made the motion to 
approve Update 112 as 
presented.  She was seconded by 
Tom Sawyer and all were for.

Supt. Hood recommended 
cancelling the Trustee election 
set for May 4, 2019.  Tom 
Sawyer made a motion to cancel 
the election as stated and was 
seconded by George Grim.  All 
were for.

Supt. Hood gave his report on 
facilities, enrollment numbers, 
budget, track meets, and public 
meeting on the Bond Issue.

The Board entered into closed 
session at 6:02 pm and 
reconvened into open session at 
6:16 pm.

Supt. Hood recommended a 
one year extension for David 
O’Dell as high school principal 
and a 3% pay raise for 2019-
2020 school year.  Tom Sawyer 
made a motion, seconded by 
George Grim, to approve the 
recommendation.  All were for.

Supt. Hood recommended a 
one year extension for Lee 
McCown as elementary 

The Robert Lee ISD Board of  
Trustees met in regular session 
on Thursday, February 21, 
2019, at 5 pm.

Members present included 
Wes Washam, George Grim, 
Tom Sawyer, Beverly Sinclair, 
and Jeffie Roberts.  Members 
absent were Irma Torres and 
Erin Oleksiuk.

The meeting was called to 
order by President Washam at 5 
pm with a quorum of  members 
present.

The invocation and pledge 
were led by George Grim.

Tom Sawyer made a motion 
to approve the minutes of  
January 24, 2019, and was 
seconded by George Grim.  All 
were for.

Beverly Sinclair made a 
motion to approve the financial 
reports as presented by Robin 
Allen and to approve the bills.  
She was seconded by Tom 
Sawyer and all were for.

David O’Dell gave the high 
school report; enrollment for 
grades 7-12 was 107 and an 
attendance rate of  94.7% for 
January.  Lee McCown gave the 
elementary principals report; 
elementary enrollment for 
January was 160 students and 
95.1% attendance rate.

Supt. Hood recommended to 
sign the engagement letter/
agreement to secure Eckert & 
Company, LLP CPA for the 
District Audit for year ending 
August 31, 2019.  George Grim 
made the motion to approve the 
recommendation and was 
seconded by Beverly Sinclair.  
All were for.

Supt. Hood recommended the 
Depository Contract Extension 
with Robert Lee State Bank for 
September 1, 2019, through 
August 31, 2021.  Tom Sawyer 
made the motion to approve the 
recommendation and was 
seconded by George Grim.  All 
were for.

Supt. Hood recommended 
awarding the bid to Apple Inc. 
for elementary tablets for a total 
of  $39,240.  Beverly Sinclair 
made a motion to approve the 
recommendation.  She was 
seconded by Tom Sawyer and 
all for.

Supt. Hood recommended 
awarding the bid to Southern 

principal and a 3% pay raise for 
2019-2020 school year.  Tom 
Sawyer made a motion, 
seconded by Beverly Sinclair, to 
approve the recommendation.  
All were for.

Supt. Hood recommended a 
one year extension for Shay 
Avants as Athletic Director.  His 
salary is determined by teacher 

step.  A motion was made by 
Beverly Sinclair, seconded by 
George Grim, to approve the 
recommendation.  All were for.

The next regular board 
meeting will be Tuesday, March 
26, 2019, at 5 pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 
6:21 pm.

 The Coke County Soil and Water Conservation 
District is proud to recognize Rhett Rangel as their conservation 
poster winner.  Rhett is a 6th grader at Robert Lee ISD and is the son 
of  Tiffany Bruning and Felipe Rangel.  Rhett was honored at an 
awards banquet held in Wall on March 28, 2019.  Congratulations to 
Rhett and thanks to all of  the students that participated in the poster 
contest.


